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Nicola Gunn

From: Rogers, Benjamin <Benjamin.Rogers@lancashire.gov.uk>
Sent: 30 July 2021 17:08
To: Planning
Subject: 3/2021/0556 - LLFA Response - FAO Adam Birkett

Categories: To Upload

 ❚❛❜ External Email  
This email originated from outside Ribble Valley Borough Council. Do NOT click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and are sure the content within this email is safe. 

Good afternoon, 
 
I am responding on behalf of the Lead Local Flood Authority to your consultation on the planning 
application 3/2021/0556.   
 
I have reviewed the documentation attached to the application and I have no issue with the 
material the applicant has submitted.  
 
Condition 8 states:  
 

"Before any details are submitted to the local planning authority, an assessment of site 
conditions shall be carried out having regard to Defra's non-statutory technical standards 
for sustainable drainage systems (or any subsequent version), and the results of the 
assessment shall have been provided to the local planning authority" 

 
Given that condition 8 does not include some of the content originally stated in the LLFA's 
recommended conditions, I would look to clarify certain details through the report referenced 
above. In particular, the report should provide details of the ground conditions to confirm the 
drainage strategy in line with the drainage hierarchy outlined in the NPPF.  It may be an oversight 
on my part, but I have looked through the previous outline application and I have been unable to 
find any evidence of this assessment, unless the applicant intends to use the previously submitted 
FRA as this assessment.  
 
While I have no objection to the proposals in principle, the results of the assessment may identify 
SuDS opportunities which could require the submitted evidence to be updated. Could the LPA 
please point me in the direction of the submitted assessment results, or, if they have not been 
submitted, please could the LPA request that the applicant submit these results at their earliest 
convenience.  
 
Kind regards,  
 
Ben 
 
 
Benjamin Rogers 
Flood Risk Management Officer 
Highways and Transport 
Lancashire County Council 
Tel:  01772531879 
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Mob: 07929856400 
Web: www.lancashire.gov.uk 
 
 

******************** 

This e-mail contains information intended for the addressee only. 

It may be confidential and may be the subject of legal and/or professional privilege.  

If you are not the addressee you are not authorised to disseminate, distribute, copy or use this e-mail or any attachment to it. 

The content may be personal or contain personal opinions and unless specifically stated or followed up in writing, the content cannot be taken to form a 
contract or to be an expression of the County Council's position. 

Lancashire County Council reserves the right to monitor all incoming and outgoing email. 

Lancashire County Council has taken reasonable steps to ensure that outgoing communications do not contain malicious software and it is your responsibility 
to carry out any checks on this email before accepting the email and opening attachments. 

 


